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I recently participated in an EAB 
(formerly an acronym for Education 
Advisory Board) webinar that 



Picture this: A horde of Salisbury 
University students, led by Jeanne 
Anderton, enrolled in SU Scotland, 

Digital Photography, armed with cameras and 
a thirst for knowledge, jet off to Edinburgh, 
Scotland. 

Why, you ask? Well, they weren’t just there 
for the haggis and kilts (although those were 
definite bonuses). Nope, they were on a 
mission – a mission to uncover the secrets of 
photography, Scottish style.

These intrepid shutterbugs weren’t content 
with just snapping selfies. They wanted to 
delve into the rich history of photography in 
bonnie Scotland, from the earliest days of the 
camera obscura, early studio photographers 
Hill and Adamson and portrait photographer 
Clementina Hawarden, to the modern marvels 
of digital imaging. 

They were like Indiana Jones with a camera, 
exploring ancient ruins, climbing Arthur’s Seat, 
seeking out a hairy coo and capturing the 
essence of Scottish culture with every click of 
the shutter.

But it wasn’t all serious stuff. In between 
lectures on photographic history, shutter 
speeds and exposure, they, along with 
students enrolled in COMM 399: Culture, 
Identity and Communication in Scotland, 
found time to sample the local delicacies (yes, 
even the haggis), dance at a Ceilidh, explore 
castles and even try their hand at playing the 
bagpipes.

There you have it – a bunch of Salisbury 
University students, gallivanting around 
Edinburgh, soaking up knowledge, taking 
better photos and embracing the quirks of 
Scottish culture along the way. Who said 
learning couldn’t be a barrel of laughs? 
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Fulton Winters Abroad
Haste Ye Back! Digital Photography Students in Scotland 
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of that in Scotland), even when they go terribly 
awry – that’s still a good trip. 

I love traveling. Places I’ve been to before, 



ART

David and Tara Gladden  screened their 
animation, “Swamp Creatures,” at the Ocean 
City Film Festival on March 9-10 as part 
of a series called “Strife Stories.” “Swamp 
Creatures” is a tragi-comic political stop 
motion animation where the kitchen becomes 
the stage for insurrection as the magnets on 
the refrigerator come to life and battle for the 
very soul of America.

COMMUNICATION

Vinita Agarwal has an article, titled “Ayurvedic 
Protocols of Chronic Pain Management: 
Spatiotemporality as Present Moment 
Awareness and Embodied Time,” published in 
the journal Frontiers in Pain Research, special 
issue���V���ú�ª�o�Ù�§���ù�§�·���ò���Ó�Ý�·�§�ò���•���Ä�§�&�ù�Ä�ú�&�����Ò��
Pain. 

Casey Stratton became the co-chair for 



PSYCHOLOGY

Karl Maier co-authored an invited editorial 
with leaders in pharmacy and planetary 
health that will be published for Earth Day 
in the Journal of the American Pharmacists 
Association. The paper reviews the critical 
health threats that climate change and 
biodiversity loss pose and outlines important 
roles for the field of pharmacy in addressing 
these problems.

Yuki Okubo, with undergraduate students 
in the Racism and Coping Research Team 
(Joanna Mason, Saya Fernandes, Rochelle 
Brown and Sarah Welch), presented at the 
National Multicultural Conference & Summit 
(NMCS) in Santa Fe, NM, in January. NMCS is a 
conference co-organized by four divisions of 
the American Psychological Association. This 
year’s theme was “Wayfinding: Navigating 
Transformational Change.” The team had a 
roundtable discussion, titled “How to Handle 
Racist Incidents on Campus? Undergraduate 
Student Perspective.”

Suzanne Osman and her student Tieryn 
Gingerich authored an article accepted 
for publication in the peer-reviewed 
journal Violence Against Women
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Happy 50th Birthday to Literature/Film Quarterly

I first came across Salisbury University’s 
journal while browsing the library stacks of 
Auckland University in New Zealand. 
I had recently become obsessed with Baz 

Luhrmann’s trail-blazing adaptation of Romeo 
and Juliet
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Becker Retires Positive Messages

Dr. Larence Becker retired after teaching 
in the Psychology Department since 
2007. He was the recipient of the SU 

Alumni Association Faculty Appreciation 
Award (2022) and received the Fulton School 
Award for Excellence in Curricular Innovation, 
which was created in 2019 to recognize 
his leadership in creating the cognitive 
science minor. During his time at SU, he 
taught Research Methods, Psychological 
Statistics, Cognitive Psychology, Sensation 
and Perception and created the course Minds, 
Brains and Machines for the cognitive science 
minor. He served as faculty advisor for the 
Psychology Club for more than 10 years and 
frequently served as musical accompanist 
for the Psi Chi Induction Ceremony. He 
has influenced generations of students 
and colleagues, and he will be missed. 
Congratulations, Dr. Becker!

Dr. Meredith Morgoch (COMM) and  
Cyndi Funkhouser (Fulton Dean’s Office) 
have teamed up to share positive, 

encouraging messaging for all to see as they 
approach Fulton Hall through the fountain 
entrances. They have found that Morgoch’s  
office window is the perfect billboard!

�V���ú�������L�&���M�Ä�§�½�Ä�����Ù�Ý�����U�Ý�ú������
Debuts in Fall

The new nonprofit leadership minor will be 
available for all majors starting in fall 2024 for 
students interested in the nonprofit sector. 
This minor will offer a unique interdisciplinary 
program of study to prepare future leaders in 
the nonprofit sector, as well as professionals in 
related fields, such as social work, public policy, 
community development and/or graduate 
study in nonprofit management.

The minor includes two core courses, 
three-four electives (already existing in several 
majors) and an internship as the capstone 
experience. The internship with at least 
120 hours may be completed through AIFS 
(international internships), AmeriCorps, The 
Washington Center or through the student’s 
major, as long as it takes place in a nonprofit 
organization. 

The two new courses are COMM 409/509 
(Nonprofit Communication) and PACE 250 
(Nonprofit Fundraising and Volunteering 
Management) and will be available in fall 
2024 and spring 2025, respectively. With this 
new minor, the Fulton School and Salisbury 
University demonstrate their commitment to 
serving the community and our students who 
want to prepare themselves academically in 
the nonprofit field. 

As an additional gain, students in this 
minor will be eligible to receive the nationally 
recognized certification in nonprofit 
management by the Nonprofit Leadership 
Alliance (NLA) organization. 

Questions? Contact PACE or Carolina Bown 
at cdbown@salisbury.edu

PACE Happenings

April Advocacy Conference
From April 12-14, PACE hosts a conference 

on issues-based advocacy. This top-to-
bottom training is for anyone with an interest 
in any public issue. 

Learn from national leaders how to build 
a marketing and communications plan, raise 
money, generate interest, raise awareness 
and reach decision-makers. The training is 
offered at a substantial discount – $50 gets 
you access to the full conference, including all 
materials and meals.

Consider registering, but also share with 
your students and friend groups! More 
information and registration link are available 
at salisbury.edu/pace

Showcase Your Engagement
Have an example of community engagement? 

Considering sharing at the Showcase of Campus 
and Community Engagement, Thursday, April 
25, from 2-4 p.m. in the Guerrieri Academic 
Commons, Assembly Hall. 

Student and faculty presentations help 
highlight the many ways that SU and our broader 
communities work to improve life on the Eastern 
Shore and beyond. 

Stick around for the free networking happy 
hour(s), 4-6 p.m., offered in partnership with the 
Community Foundation of the Eastern Shore and 
United Way. 

For more information, or to ask about 
presenting, contact Sandy Pope, axpope@
salisbury.edu



Impressions on the Third Latin American and Latinx  
Symposium 

Salisbury University hosted the third Latin American 
and Latinx Symposium, held in the Bennett Family 
Auditorium of Perdue Hall on December 29, allowing 



We are proud to showcase the work 
of Fulton faculty in these recent 
books by a range of international 

publishers. These seven publications illustrate 
the breadth of the liberal arts in scope, 
methodology and application. Topics cover a 
variety of life issues, including health, work, 
religion, culture and expression. Please  
take a moment to read the summaries and 
consider using these works in your courses  
or scholarship.

Health Communication as Social 
Justice: A Whole Person Activist 
Approach
By Dr. Vinita Agarwal, Communication
Centering how health is integral to all facets 
of an individual’s life, the textbook provides a 
whole person look at the twin goals of health 
and social justice as being fundamentally 
connected. The book emphasizes an applied, 
action-based approach, encouraging the 
reader to bring theory and research together 
to enact allyship in support of historically 
oppressed and marginalized communities 
seeking socially just healthcare and create 
conditions that support empowerment and 
access through a range of perspectives 
such as health literacy and health care 
relationships. It provides the reader with 
pragmatic and locally centered frameworks 
to think about religion and spirituality, the 
environment, digital divide and bias, and 
inclusive health care beliefs and approaches 
in positively shaping health outcomes and 
addressing health inequities.
Routledge, 2024

Poesía e insurrección. La Revolución 
cubana en el imaginario latinoamericano 
[Poetry and Insurrection: The Cuban 
Revolution in Latin America] 

ion in Latin America] 





It is time again for Salisbury University’s 
Summer Enrichment Academies. We offer a 
variety of educational programs for students 

in high school, middle school and elementary 
school. 

Learners of all ages are engaged throughout 
the summer, expanding their skills in the 
sciences, arts, leadership and communication. 
SU’s Summer Enrichment Academies 
encourage students and teachers to shine 
boldly as they learn and grow.

Scholarships are available for all programs. 
Thanks to the generosity of the Donnie Williams 
Foundation, all SEA participants are eligible for a 
scholarship to discount the cost of registration. 
View scholarship information on the 
registration page under the “About this event” 
information. For more information, please visit 
salisbury.edu/sea or inquire at  
sea@salisbury.edu

College Readiness Academy
The College Readiness Academy prepares 

high school students for college-level work in 
the humanities. Learners exercise academic 
skills, such as critical thinking and writing, 
textual interpretation and discussion within a 
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Summer Enrichment Academies at SU

Show Your Support for SU, Fulton on April 2

Mark your calendar for Tuesday, April 2: 
Giving Day at Salisbury University. 
Sea Gulls around the world will join 

together to support the areas of campus  
they care about most. 

Every student and alumni gift will be 
matched up to $50, doubling the impact of 
your gift to the area of your choosing. Dean 
Pereboom will donate $1,000 if at least 275 
people donate to Fulton areas. Associate 
Dean Egan will match Fulton faculty and staff 
gifts to Fulton, up to $50 per person, for a 
total match of $500. Fulton has come in first 
place for total number of donors the past two 
years, so let’s make it a third time!

The Fulton School of Liberal Arts will 
also be represented at the Giving Day “On 
the Lawn” event showcasing student-led 
organizations and celebrating donors. The 
event will take place on Tuesday, April 2, 
from 11 a.m.-1:30 p.m. on the Perdue Lawn. 
Departments and student organizations 
can sign up to participate on the Giving Day 
website at givingday.salisbury.edu

All members of the campus community are 
invited to attend with complimentary food, 
lawn games, photo opportunities and stations 
where you can make your gift to your favorite 
campus area. Donors will have the chance t̀切d`꜀뜀ᅠ രැഠበ በo y�切�ጀ怒쀏ꀍ퀒怍퀌䀑퀀 瀍逌䀀 瀑怒怍퀋
event
瀑怐ᅠ ഠੰᎠori�ꀒ怀꜁ᘁr favori�ꀒ怀꜀�쐩e A y�edu



The spring semester is off to a great start 
with several exciting performances 
and special guests. We hope that you 

will continue to join us in celebrating our 
many talented students and faculty in the 
Department of Music, Theatre and Dance. 

April begins with a performance of Larum 
Voces, an eight-person student choir, directed 
by senior Sophia Merbaum and conducted by 
Eric Gehl on Tuesday, April 30, in the Great Hall 
of Holloway Hall at 7:30 p.m. 

Dedicated to his craft and the spirit of 
the blues, Chris English is a veteran blues 
artist and SU Jackson Music Program faculty 
member. The Chris English Duo is a powerful 
blend of Chris on guitar, harp, vocals and an 
old Coca-Cola crate used as a stomp box, 
combined with Grayson English, an SU Music 
Program alumnus, who provides a solid bottom 
end on the bass. This duo performs a program 
of acoustic and electric blues in an intimate 
setting in the Black Box Theatre on Friday, 
April 5, at 7:30 p.m. 

Keeping up the annual tradition, on 
Wednesday, April 10, faculty members 
Danielle Cumming, Lee Knier and William 
Folger present a program with special guests, 
including current students, past students, 
colleagues and friends for 6 Strings, 7 
Positions & 88 Keys & Friends.
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Unleash Your Musical Spirit!

Under the direction of Eric Shuster, the 
Percussion Ensemble  presents new, classic 
and underperformed works for percussion 
in the spirit of the genre’s experimental 
roots in 1930s and 1940s America. Join 
them for the concert on Thursday, April 18, 
at 7:30 p.m.

Experience Latin and African rhythms and 
classic songs from the ’70s, ’80s and ’90s at 
the World Drum Ensemble on Friday, April 19. 



The Salisbury University Writing Program 
has been awarded the 2023-24 
Conference on College Composition 

and Communication (CCCC) Writing Program 
Certificate of Excellence. 

The program is one of only three winners this 
year, and this award is the highest distinction 
a program can receive from this flagship 
organization in the field of writing studies. 
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Local nonprofit 1 Year to Empowerment and 
the Fulton School of Liberal Arts collaborated 
to bring the Harriet Tubman Living History 

Experience to the Fulton Black Box Theatre on 
February 3. 

The experience was presented by actor, writer 
and performer Millicent Sparks. Sparks’ portrayal 
provided a window into the life of Harriet Tubman, one 
of the 19th century’s beacons of freedom. 

The portrayal was an interactive experience for 
attendees, as “Harriet” engaged with the audience, 
answering their questions and providing additional 
layers of knowledge and understanding of slavery, 
abolitionism, the Civil War and the heroic efforts 




